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            Selectmen Minutes 
      May 18, 2022 

 

Chairman Paight called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. Selectman Nelson and Selectman Pitt were present. 
Also in attendance were Craig Cashman (Director of Public Works), Peter Switzer (Recreation Dept.), Roland 
Veaudry and Dustin Franco. 

Mr. Cashman and Mr. Switzer were in attendance to discuss the Stone Pond Beach and Boat Ramp fence.  Mr. 
Cashman provided photos of the fence issues and presented options for repairs.  Mr. Cashman and Mr. Switzer 
recommended removing the fence behind the boat parking area and along the side up to the corner.  Large 
boulders will be placed behind the parking area.  Posts w/chain will be installed along the side allowing for 
emergency vehicle access.  Pouring a concrete pad for the port-o-potty and removing the grill posts were 
recommended as well.  All agreed to these upgrades.  In addition, 10 yards of beach sand is allowed to be added 
and required a permit from NHDES.  Mr. Switzer will make inquiries in regards to granite posts.   

Mr. Switzer was looking for the owner of land off Webb Depot Road where people park to gain access to the 
rail trail.  He is hoping to obtain permission to expand the area further back from the road for safety reasons, as 
the parking area is on a sharp curve in the road.  He will contact the owner of the land.  He also noted that he 
has a new member for the Recreation Dept.  He will contact Ellen Smith regarding the process of appointing the 
individual.  Mr. Switzer left at 10:40 a.m. 

Mr. Cashman updated the Selectmen on the schedule for the underdrain replacement on Pleasant Street.  He 
plans to start on June 1.  Eversource will secure the pole which will be disrupted during the project.  He hopes 
to paint the crosswalks before Memorial Day.  Mr. Cashman left at 10:55 

Selectman Nelson moved to approve payroll of 5/19/22 and accounts payable of 5/19/22.  Seconded by 
Selectman Pitt.  Vote was unanimous. 

Selectman Nelson moved to accept the minutes of 5/11/22.  Seconded by Selectman Pitt.  Vote was unanimous. 

Mr. Veaudry asked about the possibility of the Town plowing the Community House since the Planning Board 
has been meeting there regularly and the building is being considered as the temporary location for the library 
when construction occurs.  The Selectmen agreed to consider this request and speak with the Director of Public 
Works about the plowing. 

Mr. Veaudry and Mr. Franco left the meeting at 11:42 a.m. 

The Selectmen reviewed the list of properties eligible for deeding due to delinquent taxes.  

Selectman Nelson moved to adjourn at 12:06 p.m.  Seconded by Selectman Pitt.  Vote was unanimous. 

Submitted by, 

Gina Paight 

 

OFFICE OF SELECTMEN 
Post Office Box 487 

Marlborough, New Hampshire 03455-0487 
                                               
 Telephone (603) 876-3751                             Fax (603) 876-3313             
 E-mail: selectmen@marlboroughnh.orgWebsite:  www.marlboroughnh.org 
 
 


